INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2014 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Michael Ohlhaber, Dawn Balow,



  Kevin Pavelka, Brian Goihl, & Jack Rol.
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Patrick Dwelle.

OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Greg Berge, Jim Borgschatz, Margie Harkins, Valerie Loppnow, Patricia Arndt, Marti Green, Andrew Eggenberger, Ken Jacob, Tommy Keller, Amanda Durand, Tracy Sexton-Oliver, Nick Dudley and Bradley Carlton.

CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:30 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.  Chairman Oeltjen, on behalf of the board, offered condolences to Member Balow on the death of her father.  
ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Rol made the motion, seconded by Member Balow, to adopt the agenda with the addition of a resignation under Personnel, number 5.  Motion carried unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Goihl, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on September 15, 2014.
B. Approval of Payment of Bills as Presented by the Superintendent for Audit.

C. Approval of Treasurer’s Report.

D. Approval of Student Activities Financial Statement.  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None  

COMMUNICATIONS:  A thank you from the Harold Hildbrandt family was read. 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  
A. Sounds of Stadium: October 24, 2014, at 7:30 p.m. (Lincoln Gymnasium).

B. NHS Induction: October 28, 2014, at 7:00 p.m. (Lincoln Auditorium).

C. Public Referendum Informational Meeting, Wednesday, October 29, 2014, at           6:30 p.m. 

D. Grandparents Day at Bluff View: October 30, 2014, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

E. Election Day, Tuesday, November 4, 2014. 

F. All School Play: November 7, 8, and 9, 2014.

G. Regular November School Board Meeting: Monday, November 17, 2014, at 6:30 p.m., Lincoln High School and Junior High School (Media Center).

H. Lincoln Parent and Teacher Conferences: November 18 and 20, 2014, from 4:00-7:00 p.m.
2014 AUDITOR PRESENTATION:  Bradley Carlton of Clifton Larson Allen presented the 2014 fiscal year audit.  A “clean” audit opinion was given regarding the financial statements.  Carlton discussed the position of the major fund balances, revenues and expenses.  

PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:   Bluff view is experiencing visiting graduate students and teachers from India.  They are here in conjunction with the University of Minnesota and HVED to study how we provide instruction to all students, in particular, at risk learners.  It has been an eye opening experience for everyone.
Reading buddies is in its 8th year and we currently have 15-20 people who volunteer to come in and read with students.  The program is helping students and building community relationships.  

The Eagle Center is coming to Bluff View second graders.  Principal Borgschatz commented that it is a winning situation for the District, to have the program visit and not have busing costs.  The students engage in discussions about biology, ecology, natural history and cultural connections and get to experience the birds first hand.  

Principal Borgschatz reiterated the importance of dedicated PLC time.  Discussions with other schools have shown that collaboration doesn’t happen in the course of normal instruction days.  Scheduling time assures the PLC implementation and gives it success.  

Ipads are working well at Bluff View.  Technology is becoming an essential tool for learning and teaching in a global and digital age.  Our intention to prepare our students to be productive digital-age citizens in a highly competitive workplace means having to incorporate the appropriate use of technology resources in learning experiences.  The Elementary school has implemented technology resources to provide engaging learning experiences, content, and assessments that measure student achievement in meaningful ways. 
Grandparent’s day is October 30.  Bluff View is expecting 700+ people to visit and eat lunch with the students.  The day will start with a short welcome from Superintendent Enger and Principal Borgschatz.  Grandparents will then visit the classrooms, have lunch with their student, and the day will end around 2:15 with a short program.  

Bluff View enjoyed getting into the homecoming spirit with a reading day, the pep band, face painting, buttons, t-shirts and wearing orange and black.  It happened to correspond with “Teacher/Principal for the day”.  Students, who were selected at the Education Foundation waffle breakfast as winners, received the chance to have lunch and shadow a Teacher/Principal for a day.  It was a rewarding experience for everyone.  

Principal Berge also shared information on Homecoming week.  The McKenzie concert and the Hall of Fame Banquet were all during this week.  Both events were a great representation of our school.  Berge expressed his appreciation for Mark McKenzie for the concert, and Doug Vaith for putting together a very professional Hall of Fame banquet.  

The Hall of Fame Wall, Wall of Honor and the Tiger Pride walls are all complete.  They all look really nice, and the students seemed to be very interested in the Tiger Pride wall.  Check them out!

Fall conferences were invitation only conferences.  If teachers felt a student was struggling or falling behind, a conference was set up with the parents and students.  
Invite only conferences had a 90% participation rate.  

Principal Berge spoke about the Post Secondary Plan and how Lincoln has been meeting some of the World’s Best Workforce requirements for years.  Students at Lincoln keep a “My Post Secondary Plan” during grades 9-12.  The plan is imbedded in academic counseling; grade 10 counseling focuses on careers and admission readiness, grade 11 focuses on financial readiness and grade 12 is applying to secondary education.   
Clay Target League meeting demonstrated a lot of interest in having a club.  Three representatives from the MSHSL presented the opportunity to the public.  The team would be set up like Robotics.  It would be a club generating its own operating money.  The activity of the club would be in the spring with “shoots” on Saturday.  There is a lot of interest and good funding opportunities.  Frontenac Sportsman’s Club has already committed $10,000 to the club for start up and Robin Udenburg has offered to act as volunteer coach for this first year.  
Like City School now has a facebook page.  The new social media format has over 300 likes.  It is another opportunity to reach the public in a generational way.   

The Technology Internationalist role is going well and is showing great opportunity.  

Veterans Day program is scheduled for 12:45 p.m. on November 11, 2014.  Two photo journalists will be speaking at the event and it promises to be very interesting.

COMMUNITY EDUCATION:  Director Harkins updated the Board that the new driver’s education car is in. 

It is already time to start planning for January ECFE classes and preschool screening is under way.   

Tiger Time was open during MEA and they had a number of students with planned activities for the day.

MULTIPLE MEASUREMENTS RATING:  Assistant Principal Tracy Oliver presented data on Lake City’s Multiple Measurements Ratings.  Bluff View’s rating is 49.98% and Lincoln’s rating is 62.07%.  Bluff View is a Title school and receives Title money, but has not been designated as a priority, focus, or continuous school.  Lincoln does not receive Title money, so they are not under the same ratings requirements.  
OLD BUSINESS: - None

NEW BUSINESS
APRROVE 2013-2014 FINANCIAL AUDIT: A Motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and Second by Member Pavelka to approve the fiscal 2014 audit as presented by Bradley Carlton of Clifton Larson Allan.  Motion passed 7-0.

DONATION:  Approve donations to the LEEP Program ($1,500) and 9th Grade Leadership Retreat ($2,000) from Pass It On.  Motion with appreciation by Member Balow and seconded by Member Ohlhaber.  Motion carried  7-0.

NSF CHECK CHARGE:  An increase in the bank charge for Non-Sufficient funds checks forced the Board to consider an increase to the NSF charge that the school District passes on for the collection of the funds.  Discussion indicated that the district currently loses money with the increased bank charge and the District Office asked the Board to consider an increase from $15 to $25 per NSF transaction.  A motion by Ohlhaber and seconded by Balow passed 7-0 to make the new charge amount $25.  

ELECTION CANVASSING:  Member Goihl made a motion to canvass the results of the November 4, 2014 election on Monday, November 10 at 6:30 a.m. in Lincoln High School’s board room.  The motion was seconded by Member Rol.  Motion carried 7-0.

PERSONNEL

WINTER COACHING ASSIGNMENTS:  A motion was made by Member Rol to approve the following people for Winter Coaching:

Head Boys Basketball Coach - Greg Berge, JV - Kirk Thornton, C - Trevor Narum, 8th - Dan Steffenhagen, 7th - Luther Berkeland and Volunteer - Quinn Sweeney.

Head Girls Basketball Coach – Candace Dudley, JV – Andrew Olinger, C – Andrew Waldbillig, and Volunteers –Andy Hoch & Joe Garvin.

Dance Team Head Coach – Ashley Otterson, JV – Gabriel Prebe.

Wrestling Head Coach – Lonnie West, JV – Justin Harkins, Jr High – Rob Nutt, ABC Coach – Eric Hanson, Volunteers – Tom Balow, Paul Schmidt, Dave Schmidt, Tim Thompson, Kevin Frank.

Weight Room – Phil Olson and Jim Heise.

Motion seconded by Member Goihl.  Motion carried 7-0.

TIGER TIME EMPLOYEE:  A motion by Member Rol and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve Hailey Blattner, $7.25/hour, as a Tiger Time employee.  Motion carried 7-0.

SPECIAL EDUCATION PARA PROFESSIONAL:  A motion by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Pavelka to approve Jennifer Marcellus as Early Childhood Special Education Para-Professional, Step 1 - $10.74/hour, 15 hours/wk.  Motion carried 7-0.

SOFTBALL RESIGNATION:  A motion by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Balow to approve the resignation of Carlee Aasen as JV softball.  Motion carried 7-0.

SOFTBALL/VOLLEYBALL RESIGNATION:  A motion by Member Balow and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve the resignation of Katie Luhman from softball & volleyball.  Motion carried 7-0.
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:  Included in the board packets was the official letter to the public about the upcoming referendum.  The mailing is mandatory and Superintendent Enger felt it was good for the Board to have it documented in their packets.  
World’s Best Workforce is required to be annually reviewed.  Over the next few weeks the administration will be working on doing that review.  

Cherie Johnson, GCED, will be coming next week to discuss what Lake City needs to do to prepare for the transition in 2016.  

There was discussion on existing Board committees.  Superintendent Enger would like to review the committees and have the Boards input on what committees are needed and how to make them more relevant and an effective use of board member time.  The committee lists will be emailed out and discussions will be held at the November or December board meetings.  
BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  Member Goihl shared that he was present at the Zumbro Falls presentation of the referendum.  Goihl shared at the Lake Township Board meeting that the referendum needs are not going away.  He encouraged other board members to get out and speak about the referendum needs, expressing that they are not “wants”, but needed repairs and security changes.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Rol, seconded by Member Ohlhaber to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

